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FIREMAN’S BREAKFAST

Firemen still have a few tickets
available for the Saturday, June 16
breakfast. You may contact

anyone on the Fire Department to
get a ticket. Come enjoy your
breakfast while supporting your
local Fire Department.

SPECIAL THANK-YOU

A big Thank-you goes out to Maise
Ginn who, through the Wellness
for Life, donated a beautiful home
made quilt. This item made more
than $1000.00 which went toward
the Fireman’s Truck Fund.
The quilt was drawn for at the
Volunteer Appreciation Night on
May 12, 2007. The lucky winner
was Ida Patey!

ELECTRONIC BANKING

Council is happy to announce that
this new service is now available
through the Bank of Montreal,
Scotiabank and Credit Union. This
will allow residents and businesses
in the area to pay on their accounts
via telephone and/or internet
banking. If you have any questions
as to the set up please give the
office a call.

TOWN SITE VIEWING

Over the next couple of weeks
council will be doing a walk
around of the community. This is to
ensure that being a Tidy Town
Winner that our town continues to
be tidy. Once a walk through is
completed council will be notifying
residents if extra attention is
required for the cleanliness of their
property.

BINGO

The next scheduled prize bingo at
the Community Hall is set for
Tuesday, June 26 , 2007 .  Doors
are scheduled to open around 7 pm.

NOTE: At every bingo in
Reidville, if you bring an item for
the Food Bank, you will receive
“one” free winner take all.  Only
one free winner take all per person.

TICKET DRAW: Thank-you goes
out to Cynthia Budgell who
donated an Avon Basket in aid of
the Fire Department’s New Truck
Fund. Ticket sold on this basket
raised $127.00 for the truck fund.

NOTE :  The Recreation
Committee would like residents
to know that they are still
accepting donations for this
event. Also note that this will be
the last bingo until September.
Have a safe and Happy Summer
~ Hope to see you in the Fall~

COMMUNITY YARD SALE 

With the warm weather comes
spring cleaning. Get together all
that stuff and get ready, June 23rd

is just around the corner. If you
would like your address put on the
map for the yard sale please call
the town office.

FARMERS NEED
ASSISTANCE

Reidville is a small knit family
sharing everyday life with our
farmers.  The beautiful farmers
fields we see outlining our towns
have a bigger purpose than beauty
- they are the livelihood of our
farmers, however due to four-
wheelers, bikes and trikes, this
livelihood is being endangered.  It
is impossible for all farmers to
fence in their many hundreds of
acres of fields - whether it is hay
fields, sod farms or crops.  These
fields hold a wealth of investment
for our farmers.  Owners of off-
terrain vehicles or parents of
youth driving these vehicles are
asked to use consideration when
traveling the fields of Reidville.
Your bikes/4-wheelers maybe fun
for you to use, but on our fields,
they are extremely destructive.
Please stay off the fields.

STUDENT SUMMER
EMPLOYMENT

The date is set! Interviews will
take place on Tuesday June 19
starting at 7:00 pm . Any student
between the ages of 15 - 30 who
will be returning to school in the
fall are asked to drop off a resume
at the Town office by Monday
June 18 . Those selected for anth

interview will be contacted.

ADOPT AN AREA

Council is looking for residents
who are interested to adopting an
area of Town that they would be
willing to maintain. If this is
something you are interested
please contact the council office.

HYDRANT FLUSHING

The Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department will be flushing
the town’s fire hydrants
beginning at 9 am on Sunday,
June 24  .  Residents are askedth

to please note this date on their
calendar and to be sure and use
caution if you happen to be
washing laundry on this date.



ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Congratulations go out to Mr.
Robert Major who was named the
Deer Lake Minor Hockey Coach
of the year.

YOUTH
ACCOMPLISHMENTS

  
 Congratulations to our Graduates:

Jeremy Curlew
Justin Curlew
Ashley Guy

      Dawn Janes   Cody McKay
   Megan Reid       Jeremy Simms
 The Town Council wishes you

all the luck on your future
endevours!

..................................

Congratulations to Jeremy
Simms on winning the Student of

the year award at Elwood
Regional High School

           .....................................

Congratulation goes out to
Morgan Reid for being selected

for the Newfoundland and
Labrador Under 17 boys’

basketball team. He will be
traveling with the  to New
Brunswick this summer to
compete in the J.D. Irving

Limited Loyalist City
Summerfest National

Tournament.
Good Luck Morgan!

         .....................................

The Silver Duke of Edinburgh
Award was awarded to two

Reidville Students,
Sara Bass and Mila Major were
presented this award in Corner
Brook by the Lt. Governor of
Newfoundland and Labrador,

Mr. Edward Robert.
Congratulation girls!

SPECIAL GREETINGS!

Birthdays:
Date    Name                Age
May 28    Nina Welsh            ?

June 12     Darren Burden          19

June 13     Nikita Reid          21

June 22     Cindy Budgell           50

June 22     Elizabeth Hiscock      ?

June 22    Tyson Curtis               2

June 29     Alice Reid                  ?

June 29     Florence Reid           ?

June 29     Althea Reid               ?

July 4    Timothy Curlew        16

July 7       Rose-Marie Young     47

July 7       Sandra McKay           47

July 8   Roderick Reid        43

Anniversaries:
Date    Name                  Years
June 6       Bonita & Lloyd Lush        20
June 12     Arthur & Alice Reid         48
June 22  Darlene & Dean Pittman   11

June 27     Doug & Jean Hiscock         ?
June 30     Margaret & Doyle Janes   54
June 30     Dorris & Lloyd Jones       34
July 4        Bonnie & Paul            20

FRIENDLY REMINDER TO
HORSE OWNERS

Any rider on a horse is asked to
be very conscious of horse
droppings on the town’s
roadways.  If you  are traveling
on the many hay fields in our
town, this is not such a concern
- however while riding on any
streets in our town, council
would appreciate it if you
cleaned up behind your animal. 
These beautiful creatures are a
pleasure to look at and
Reidville is the home of many -
however their droppings can be
both a nuisance and  a safety
hazzard as walkers are forced
to walk around it as they travel
the town’s roadways.  Please
keep our town, clean, green and
happy.

BUY & SELL /  FOR SALE

2 pc Chesterfield Set, Coffee &
(2) end tables, set of table lamps,
1 swag lamp, 1 roll-a-way cot, 1
deep freezer, 1 microwave stand,
2 area rugs, 1 wall unit, 2 white
doves with cage. Call 635-5164

PERMITS

If you are intending to do ANY
construction, council would like
to remind residents that building
applications MUST be filled out
and returned to the office for
council approval. Council meets
the 2  Monday of every month. nd

Due to the excessive amount of
residents constructing without 
approval or permit, any resident
that continues to construct
without a permit or has been
ordered to stop work council will
proceed with the dismantling of
the construction.

LAND BEAUTIFICATION

It’s the time of year for mowing
lawns and keeping your property
nice. Council is asking residents,
when mowing your lawn, if you
wouldn’t mind going the extra
distance to mow the ditch area  as
well as keeping free of debris.
Close attention to your garbage
box it important as well, that is
the first thing people see when
they enter your property.

YOUTH VENTURE
PROGRAM

For the twelfth consecutive

summer, the Grand Lake Centre
of Economic Development will
be operating its Youth Venture
Program. This program assists
young people (12 - 34 years of
age) to set up and operate their
own business. For more
information you may call 635-
3861 or e-mail:
grandlake@youthventuresnl.com

WRECKED VEHICLES 

Wishing to remove wrecks from

your property.  There are a number

of businesses in Deer Lake who

supply this service.  Please contact

either at your convenience.  NOTE:

The town’s regulations are printed

below for your convenience.  Please

ensure that any  vehicles you have

on your property complies with the

town’s regulations.

“...that any vehicle, not licensable,

that does not have four tires and has

major external body parts (e.g.

fenders, doors) missing shall be

considered a wreck and therefore

has to be either removed or tarped 

immediately.  Those individuals not

complying with the town’s by-law

will have their wreck vehicle

removed at the expense of the

owner.”

TAX COLLECTION

As of June 7, 2007, the town’s
collection rate for 2007 stands at
76.95%. Compared with the
same time last year, the town’s
collection rate is down  from
76.97%.

Council
would like
to sincerely
thank
residents
who have

been diligent with the payment
of their account and would like
to remind everyone that June 30th

is the due date for 2007 taxes.
After that time interest will be
charged to those accounts not
paid in full.

To those residents in arrears
and not honoring agreements, 
please note that further action
is being taken!

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call....1-800-261-0741

Fire Alarm.....................635-5600

RCMP...............................635-2173

Ambulance.....................635-3020

NF Power.............1-800-474-5711

Council Office..............635-5232

                           Fax: 635-4498

Health Line....... 1-888-709-2929

http://www.artcraftsandthings.ca
mailto:grandlake@youthventuresnl.com

